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If you no longer wish to 

be on our mailing list, just 

let the office know by 

phone, fax, mail, or email 

 

Don’t wait until the last minute to share your news!  If there are any announcements that you 

would like to see in the January bulletin, be sure to let the office know by the deadline, December 

15th.  This allows for  enough time for  approval, editing, pr inting, and mailing out the bulletin 

to be received by the 1st of the month. 

You can send an email (SaintsConstantine-HelenHon@mail.goarch.org), call the office             

(521-7220), or drop by with a hard copy of your requested announcement. 

Future Announcements 

GOING ELECTRONIC 
In an effort to keep everyone better informed, our Office is now offering the monthly bulletin 

“Shorelines” electronically. The format and contents will be the same, and subscribers can choose to 

read online, download and save, or print a hard copy. Further, we hope to use this service in the 

future to make notification of upcoming events at Ss. Constantine & Helen and to share important 

news items. 

To begin receiving your bulletin electronically, simply send an e-mail to Lisa in the Church Office, 

at: saintsconstantine-helenhon@mail.goarch.org, with “Bulletin Electronic Subscription” in the 

subject line. 
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Immeasurable and Most Generous Love bestowed through our Lord’s Nativity 

 My Dear Spiritual 

Ohana, 

Christ is born!  Glorify 

Him! 

The wondrous mystery 

and celebration of our 

Lord’s Nativity and 

Incarnation is upon us!  

Through It we find such an 

immeasurable and immense 

amount of Love from God, 
beyond what our human 

mind can comprehend.  Let 

us not cease to glorify Him for all He has done for 

us humans! 

Through our Orthodox Hymnography, especially 

in this Holy Nativity Season, is expressed the 

constant and timeless mystery of God’s love for all 

of humankind!  Take a look at the following hymn 

from the Orthros Service of Christmas and reflect 

and contemplate on God’s Awesomeness and 

Greatness, Whom we glorify this time of the year 

and ought to everyday of our lives! 

“He whom nothing can 

contain has been contained in 

a womb. * He is in the 

Father's bosom and His 

Mother's embrace. * How can 
this be, but as He knows and 

willed and was well pleased. * 

Fleshless as He was, He 

willingly took flesh. * And He 

Who Is became what He was 

not, for us. * And while 

departing not from His own 

nature, * He shared in our 

nature's substance. * So Christ was born with dual 

natures, * wishing to replenish the world on high.”  

God has condescended and so humbled Himself to 

take on our human nature and flesh, because of His 

Most Generous Love!  This Mystery of God’s Love 
is so great!  How is It so?  Here are a few amazing 

facts about some of the lengths Christ has gone for 
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our sakes, through His Incarnation (taking on of flesh).  I find it 

so moving that the Lord was born, of all places, in the humblest 

of places, a stable instead of a royal and lavish palace.  He had to 

learn how to speak as all of us learned how to.  He was fed and 

cared for by the hands of human parents, though He Himself 

created the world, the universe, and the greatest to the smallest 

details of creation.  He was baptized at the hands of John the 

Baptist.  He died, unjustly, a human death by crucifixion and 

endured human injustice, the One Who is the Source of Life.  
Ultimately, He conquered death by His Death.  He fully 

understands us, having delved into our skin (flesh).  All these 

things and more demonstrate how immensely He cares and loves 

each and every one of us. 

You see how it is so fitting for us to glorify Him for all He had 

done and still does for us!  But how can we each glorify Him?  

How do we even start?  It starts with our acknowledgement of 

Who He is and what He has done for us.  All we do should be in 

response to His Love.  What we need to do is take every action 

and opportunity humanly possible, given us in every moment of 

our life, to impart His Love to all those around us. 

A concrete example, is to share His Love with one another in 

our own Cathedral in Honolulu.  How?  We need to move outside 

of our “comfort zones” and be a community of love amongst 

each other and allow that love to overflow into the community 

and world around us without being afraid to tear down the walls 

we put up between ourselves and others.  It’s simple, but not 

necessarily easy to do and put into practice.  We must be willing 

to take a leap of courageous faith and swallow up our pride to let 

down the walls and instead build bridges, sharing the Good News 

of Christ and His Greatness with one another.  Let’s sit and 

fellowship with those we do not normally sit with and get to 

know them rather than remaining in our own exclusive cliques.  

Let us forgive those who hurt us and repair the brokenness in our 

lives and community.  We can be more gentle and loving towards 

one another.  In our ministries, we must always focus and 
redirect our focus on why we are here as members of the 

Church...  We are all part of the Body of Christ and our purpose 

is to grow in Him and give Him due glory!  So let us always 

remember who we ought to be in faith and action, Christians and 

people of God! 

May the joy of the Lord’s Nativity be incarnated into all of our 

lives! 

With Love in Christ, 

+Fr. Alexander 
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DANCE GROUP NEWS  

 

C O F F E E   H O U R  

1. Thank you to our November  Sunday Coffee Hour sponsors!  

 Nisiotes Dance Group     The Chu Family  

 The Eddy Family     Mr. & Mrs. Gregory & Alice Malick  

  
2.  Each individual/family is requested to sponsor a coffee hour one Sunday per year.  

 Please sign up on the 2015/2016 Coffee Hour calendars that are posted outside of 

 the Social Hall.   

3.  You may sign up directly on the calendar or contact Suzanne A. or Frances R.  

4.  Instructions/tips for sponsoring a coffee hour can be found in a new 3 -ring binder 

in the Social Hall (in overhead cupboard).   

5.  The Ladies of Philoptochos appreciate any donations of coffee supplies, including 

paper supplies to help defray some of the coffee hour expenses.   

6.  If you are hesitant to prepare and serve a coffee hour yourself, consider making a 

monetary donation.   

7.  Friendly Reminder:  Please do not bring non -Lenten food including cake & ice 

cream during fasting periods.    

 

A GLENDI Fundraiser for the Dance Group 

will take place on:  

Date:  Saturday, January 23, 2016  

Place:  Chirgotis Social Hall of Sts. Con-

stantine & Helen Greek Orthodox Church 

Time:  6:00 PM-10:00 PM 

Event includes Pupu's, Dinner, Dessert, 

Prizes, and Cash Bar.  Entertainment in-

cludes Dance and Bouzouki Performances.  

Tickets are $25.00 and children 10 and 

under are $10.00.  Presold tickets are only 

available.  For tickets please see:  Dianna/

Barry Graves. 

Dancing Lessons With God -- A wise man 
once said that unusual travel suggestions 
are likened to dancing lessons from God.   

The point of this, I suppose is that we 

might learn more about life by traveling to 
unusual places or by traveling in unusual 
ways.  For instance, going to Australia in-
stead of Disney World, or traveling by bus 

instead of by plane are more likely to be life
-enhancing, consciousness-expanding expe-
riences; in short, a dance lesson with God.  

Another lesson to be taken from this is that 
moving through life should be more like 
dancing than simply taking a walk, which 
means we should try to move gracefully and 
beautifully as well as joyfully.  How should 

we dance through life? The simplest and 
most beautiful way to do this is through 
love.  By opening our heart to love and lov-
ing those around us, the world is trans-
formed from a dark, cold and dreary place 
to one of light, warmth and joy.  This is my 

commandment, that you love one another 
as I have loved you.  John 15:12 

 

Mahalo for Your Support,  

Dianna Graves 

Dance Group Ministry Director 
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PARISH  COUNCIL  TEAMS  

SUNDAY, DECEMBER  6    AUSTIN VALI 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 13  ANDREW TUJIOS 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 20  CLEOPATRA  

  KRITIKOS 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 27  MARIA NAVAL 

   

tÁėìěé hėäÁĂìļÁġìĈĂě ÁĂÕ ¢éÙìė bÙıě 

{ŎƘŜŘǳƭƛƴƎ ŀƴ 9ǾŜƴǘΚ 
BEFORE scheduling meetings, parties, or 

any other event at church - social hall, 

kitchen, or office rooms, PLEASE be sure to 

clear your event with the Church Office at 

least 2 weeks in advance.  Doing so will 

ensure that our church facilities are available 

for all to use, as well as prevent confusion 

and double-bookings. 

Please be aware also that there are rental 

forms to be completed by anyone wishing 

to use our facilities - organization, member 

or non-member. 

Greek Language Class 
In addition to our classes being held on Sundays 

after Sunday School, we will be having the 

following classes on Monday Evenings: 

Elementary classes at 5 p.m. 

Philoptochos will be having their Christmas 

luncheon on Sunday, Dec. 6, 2015 at the Church.  

Attendees are asked to bring $10.00 Wal-Mart gift 

cards to be donated to the Leeward Abused 

Women's Shelter. 

SmileForever.com is giving 40% profit from 

retail sales to Philoptochos for a three month 

period.  SmileForever.com is owned by Rhoda 

Banasihan. 

We had a very successful rummage sale at Mary 

Book's house.  We netted over $700.00 that day 

and Mary's brother will extend the sale.  We really 

thank Mary for her heart that just keeps on giving.  

Stay warm during the winter in Illinois, Mary! 

The Philoptochos’ next meeting is January 10, 

2016. 

Please keep in your prayers Ted Anastasopulos 

and Suzanne Keyser who were recently 

hospitalized.  Please continue prayers for Alice 

Malick, Julie Licina, and all those who need our 

prayers. 

THE NEW 2016 COFFEE HOUR SIGN - UP 

BOARD IS POSTED BY THE SOCIAL 
HALL DOOR.  PLEASE SEE COFFEE 

HOUR ARTICLE FOR MORE DETAILS.  

Ϥ hǇŜƴ Ϥ 

Come check out our inventory. 

We have books, gift items, and articles for 

personal devotions. 

 

   {ŀƛƴǘǎ /ƻƴǎǘŀƴǝƴŜ ϧ IŜƭŜƴ  

.ƻƻƪ {ǘƻǊŜ ƛǎ 

 

 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΥ 
Helen Anastasopoulos Potts 

Ted Anastasopoulos 

Julie Licina 

Alice Malick 

Suzanne Keyser  

& 

All Those Who need our Prayers 

 

 

PHILOPTOCHOS NEWS 

3 

[ìġĥėäìÏÁû [ìãÙ Ĉã hĥė tÁėìěé 

WEEKDAY SERVICES FOR THE MONTH OF DECEMBER  

ST. BARBARA THE GREAT MARTYR Fri. 12/4 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

ST. SPYRIDON THE WONDERWORKER Sat. 12/12 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

ST. ELEFTHERIOS THE HOLY MARTYR Tue. 12/15 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

EVE OF THE NATIVITY Thu. 12/24 Vesper/Liturgy 9:00 AM 

NATIVITY OF OUR LORD Fri. 12/25 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

MAUI SERVICES Sat. 12/26 Orthros/Liturgy 9/10 AM 

GREAT VESPERS Thu. 12/31 Vespers 6:30 PM 

                                    

Orthodox Book Club 

  Due to very low response for our featured book:  Making God Real in the Orthodox Christian 

Home by Fr. Anthony Coniaris (updated edition), Fr. Alexander is in the process of choosing a differ-

ent book for us to fellowship and share.  Also we will rethink the day and time of planned Book Clubs 

to better accommodate and encourage optimum response.  A few of the suggested days and times are 

as follows:  Tuesdays, 10:30 a.m. to Noon; Fridays, 10:30 a.m. to Noon.  Please stay tuned for up-

dates!  

Upcoming Opportunities for Worship & Learning 

Byzantine Chant 

  Fr. Alex is willing to teach Byzantine Chant in small groups or one-on-one.  Rather than teaching 

this rich tradition of the music’s theory and the notation (neumes), Father will teach some of the more 

utilized hymns, responses and model hymns (prosomia). 

Please call or see Fr. Alex if you are interested and set up dates and times to learn.  You may also set 

up an appointment to meet with him in his office or at your home. 

 

Adult Religious Education 

Sundays Noon to 12:40 p.m., following coffee hour (See weekly bulletin for updates) 

  We come to the conclusion of Dr. Robert Arakaki’s Biblical Basis for Orthodoxy Series in       De-

cember.  Those of us who attended his classes came away with most valuable knowledge and  benefi-

cial information. We are truly grateful for Dr. Arakaki’s offering of his God-given talents and scholar-

ly knowledge!  The schedule for December is as follows:  Sunday, December 6th:  “Biblical Basis for 

Theosis,”  A possible makeup date for “Biblical Basis for Tradition” will be announced in the weekly 

bulletins.  

Fr. Alexander will resume the Ten Point Program for Orthodox Life Series following the Nativity 

Holiday Season and Epiphany Celebrations concluding the week of January 3rd thru January 7th, 

2016.  The topic for Sunday January 10th, is “Slowing Down and Ordering Your Life.” 
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Christ is in our midst! 

 

     Do you wonder what our children are 

learning in Sunday School?  There are so many 

things, about our faith, which we desire for 

them to learn.  We have excellent teachers and 

wonderful resources available for our children.  

However, we have very little time to spend 

with them even though they are being taught 

almost every Sunday.  We can only teach them 

so much… 

     More than anything else, we want our 

children to practice and live what they learn for 

everyday life.  Otherwise, what they are taught 

will never stay with them and will be forgotten.  

My two older children take piano lessons.  I 

see what happens when they do practice and do 

not practice during the course of the week.  

Please help your child/children to live an Or-

thodox way of life “Making God Real In The 

Orthodox Christian Home” (by Anthony M. 

Coniaris).   

     I read this book before becoming a Cate-

chumen.  My host mother, who became my 

Godmother, let me read the book when I 

demonstrated my interest in Orthodoxy.  She 

did not have a large collection of Orthodox 

Christian books, but this book was very special 

for her.  I remember I liked the book very 

much even though I was not a Christian.  The 

book made me feel like finding out about Or-

thodox Christianity more.  I should read it 

again since I need to try harder to live the Or-

thodox way of life with my family at home.  If 

you are interested in reading the book, you can 

find it in our Sunday School Library. 

     On Sunday, December 13th, we are plan-

ning to have a mini Christmas performance 

following the Divine Liturgy.  Please mark 

your calendar! 

     I would like to thank all the parents and 

grandparents who have brought snacks for the 

Sunday School students.  Many of our students 

observe the practice of fasting before taking 

Holy Communion.  They are, therefore, really 

hungry when they come to Sunday School.  

Having snacks help them to focus and be en-

gaged in the classroom.  If you can volunteer to 

bring some snacks, please let me know. 

 

Have a blessed, peaceful Nativity Season! 

 

Pres. Nicole, Sunday School Director 

 

 

     “They who educate children well, are more to 

be honored than they who produce them; for these 

only gave them life, those the art of living well.” 

-Aristotle 
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Aloha everyone! 

“Blessed is the Kingdom of the Father and 

the Son and the Holy Spirit, now and 

forever and unto the ages of ages.” 

~Beginning of the Divine Liturgy 
 

 

      
 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

     The Kingdom blessed at the opening of 

the Divine Liturgy is that of the true God 

worshiped by the Christians, the Divine 

Trinity– Father, Son, and Holy Spirit.  “All 

mysteries without exception, as well as the 

greatest and highest mystery of the mysti-

cal sacrifice of the Divine Eucharist, are 

celebrated on the firm faith and confession 

to the true, triune God.” 

     The God, whose Kingdom we bless, is 

not an abstract God, a “deity,” a “supreme 

being,” a “Power.”  It is the God revealed 

to us by Jesus Christ as Trinity:  Father, the 

only source of divinity; Son, generated by 

the Father; and Holy Spirit, Who proceeds 

from the Father (Matthew 28:19 and Mat-

thew 3:16-17).  The dogma (formulation of 

a revealed truth) of the All Holy Trinity 

constitutes the foundation of our faith. 

     As the Divine Liturgy opens, the 

Church blesses the Kingdom of the triune 

God, affirming His absolute rule, not only 

now, in this life, but also forever, in all the 

worlds created by God.  If a philosopher 

(lover of wisdom) was seen by Plato to be 

the best ruler, how much more perfect is 

the Kingdom ruled by God’s Holy Wis-

dom! 

     We should make every effort to be in 

church on time, when the Divine Liturgy 

opens with the awesome words:  Blessed is 

the Kingdom of the Father and the Son and 

the Holy Spirit...Let us all proclaim that we 

live the life that we are people of the King-

dom, people not of this world, but of the 

Kingdom of God, “living in holiness and 

righteousness before Him all the days of 

our life.” (Luke 1:1:75) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An Excerpt from The Heavenly Banquet:  Understanding 

the Divine Liturgy by Fr. Emmanuel Hatzidakis 

2015 Christmas Caroling Schedule 

 

 

 

 

 

J Sunday, November 29th, 11:30 a.m. @ The 

Plaza at Punchbowl, next door 

J Sunday, December 6th, 1 p.m. @ Leahi      

Hospital, 3675 Kilauea Avenue 

J Sunday, December 13th, 1:15 p.m. @ Hale Ho 

Aloha ICF/SNF, 2670 Pacific Heights Road 

J Sunday, December 20th, 2 p.m. @ Hale Nani 

Rehabilitation & Nursing, 1677 Pensacola 

Street 


